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Annual General Meeting

5th January 2013
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairman

Allan Davison

Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), David Leonard (Dungannon), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Ken Tweedie (VP), John Patton (VP), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Sam Howlett (CWA), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus)

Apologies

Ronnie Kennedy (VP)
Secretary’s Report

Paul Kirk addressed the meeting. He spoke of a getting the hang of things in his 2nd year in the role.  
He gave a run-down of the various contests throughout the year including the Solos & Quartets, Fivemiletown, Spring Festival and Festival of Brass. He noted that it is indeed remarkable how the BBL are able to run contests on a shoestring budget. 

He mentioned Fifty Fanfares event as part of the Belfast Festival at Queen’s where 50 brass musicians including 41 members of BBL affiliated bands premiered Michael Alcorn’s new work, flash-mob-style, in Victoria Square, Belfast. The upshots of the event were some excellent publicity for local brass bands and the consequent receipt of a fee of £1150 which has been passed on to participating bands.
He also noted a return of the concerts at the Ulster Folk & Transport Museum at Cultra, albeit at a reduced level due to budget constraints. 

Lastly, Paul mentioned that an increased use of email and SMS has made life a lot easier and reduced expense, and that he had endeavoured to keep the BBL website up to date with useful information such as minutes of meetings and contest information.

Treasurer’s Report
Stephen Kennedy presented the Treasurer’s Report. 
He noted the increased profits received from the contests which ran throughout the year. 

He also mentioned the closure of the special investment account which the BBL had with the First Trust Bank. This was due the bank insisting on a minimum balance which was above that which was in the account. The funds in the account have since been transferred to the current account.

Allan Davison thanked Stephen for his efforts during his first year as treasurer and also for the refreshed format of the accounts which has proved easier to read. He noted a loss at the inaugural Festival of Brass contest in 2011 of £212. This was however encouraging as the BBL had budgeted for a £500 loss.

Spring Festival Test Piece

A vote was taken in the form of a show of hands on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should remain as “own choice”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Chairman’s Report
Allan Davison thanked the executive and others for their efforts throughout the year and in particular, Alan Hunter for his organisation of the ever successful Solos & Quartets competition. 
He also thanked Paul Kirk for his extensive efforts as secretary throughout the year.
He noted that Child Protection training would also be proceeding soon for those who had volunteered.
He also noted that one of the primary tasks for the incoming executive would be to get the bottom of bands not competing in contests with the lack of support from affiliated bands often disheartening and not helping the movement.

Lastly, he thanked the council members who regularly attend the meetings, the die-hards of the local brass band community.

At that point, there being no other business, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

John Patton led the election of officers. Officers were elected as follows: 
President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
Ronnie Ballantine, Joe Jackson, Fred McCrea, John Patton, Ronnie Kennedy, Des Lowry, Ken Tweedie     
Chairman 

Allan Davison
Vice Chairman 

Alan Hunter
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Stephen Kennedy      
Executive 

Patricia Gibson
Committee

Sam Howlett
David Leonard

Jeanette Morton

Ken Tweedie
On completion of the election of officers and there being no further business, incoming chairman Allan Davison brought the meeting to a close.
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